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Legal

Engineering

Voetberg said he would discuss this with Attorney Milne and be prepared to
discuss this at the Board meeting of June 1.

Mr. Voetberg reported that the District is preparing to sell property at the Lift
Station 10 site. Gray & Osborne is finalizing the foot print for the new lift
station, while Rick Matthews is working on a wetland update for the
property. The District will work with John Milne in the process of selling the
property after the boundary line adjustment is completed.

Mr. Voetberg reported the District has hired four temporary summer hires to
start on June 22" and continues to advertise for two additional positions.

Mr. Voetberg reported that the District participated in the City of Mukilteo
Touch-A-Truck event on Saturday May 14" where two of our employees,
Jared Alexander and Briley Olson displayed the Vactor Truck and Camera
Van.

. Capital Projects Status Report

The Board received the Capital Projects Report.

Discharge Monitoring Report
The Board received the Discharge Monitoring Report.

Water Consumption Report
The Board received the Water Consumption Report.

Water Connection Report
The Board received the Water Connection Report.

Verbal Reports

Finance Manager, Parks reported that two meetings for the new rate study
are planned for June with presentation to the Board scheduled for the
August 17" Board meeting. Parks also reported that she will be on vacation
for two weeks starting on May 20™.

Wastewater Treatment Plant Manager, Bridges reported that staff is
currently prepping for painting at the treatment plant in anticipation of the
District summer hires starting on June 22", Bridges also reported that the
new boom lift purchased by the District is running well and staff has
received the necessary training for the equipment.

None.

Eric Delfel reported the interior recoating of Reservoir 5 is completed and
the reservoir will be disinfected and ready to fill next week.

Mr. Delfel reported that SRV Construction is finishing up work on the 5™
Street waterline. With this work schedule completed, three of the four
schedules for this project will be complete. The fourth work schedule, Lift
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Station 10 force main replacement in the Speedway, up Clover and down
Washington, is schedule to begin around 20".

Mr. Delfel handed out the preliminary bid results for the Reservoir 4
recoating project. He noted the Award will be scheduled for the next Board
meeting on June 1%t. Mr. Delfel pointed out that $44,000.00 of the bid
amount was for the Snohomish County Airport mural.

General Manager Voetberg reported that he will contact Bill Dolan with the
Snohomish County Airport to see if they would like to move forward with the
mural option.

Mr. Delfel informed the Board that he will not be in attendance at the next

Board meeting. However, Lance Stevens with G & O will be there to answer
any questions the Board may have.

Commissioners None.

CONCLUDE There being no further business, the President of the Board concluded the
meeting at 7:37pm.
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